BAUER HIGHLANDS

HOA MEETING

6/2/08

Attending:

Steve, Kavel, Dave, George

Absent:

Matt

The meeting started promptly at 6:00PM with the open forum and the following was discussed:

1. Next week flowers are to be planted at the entrances by Martin Sanders.

2. Martin Sanders contract will probably be renegotiated because their price was fixed until the subdivision was complete.  We are waiting for them to initiate that discussion.

3. JJ volunteered to paint over the gold entrance sign lettering with black paint to be supplied by Dave.

4. Dave gave a quick review of the lawn maintenance standards and letters.

5. We acknowledged there is still an issue with dog poop and discussed who neighbors could call about barking dogs.

6. Discussed cars parking on the street in front of other people’s houses

7. We discussed the empty lots on Oxbridge (incl. Maintenance obligations) & proposed Renaissance subdivisions.

8. County noise ordinance is 10PM and the board was requested to send a letter to a homeowner who is not complying.  Board asked homeowner to email the address to the info box.
9. Homeowner complained about the smell coming from the detention pond at the NW corner of the subdivision and inquired about maintenance of that area.

10. Dave gave an update of the last home built in the subdivision and the studies needed to determine what to do with the HOA owned property adjacent to that home.

11. Traffic coming from the side streets was a concern and it was suggested that we put an article in the next newsletter about reminding people to not roll through the intersections.

12. The newsletter was discussed and effectiveness of mailing vs. e-mailing and if the e-mails were getting caught in spam filters.

13. Dave explained how interested people can register for various committees by going to info@bauerhighlands.org.

14. We settled on July 18 & 19 as the date for our neighborhood garage sale and August 16 as the date of our community picnic.
Newsletter topics for next issue – 


Speeding and Traffic (cross streets and observing stop signs)


Noise after 10pm 


Parking


Landscape/Yards/etc
Treasurer’s report:

· We have 31 homeowners who have not paid their dues in full and 13 that have partial payment still remaining to be paid.  We discussed the double billing that some people received.

· We discussed the minimal interest rate paid by Umpqua and the new $15/account being charged.  George made a motion that we prepay our reserve account to increase it to $25,000 and open a guaranteed money market that pays 2.5% and that we take up to $50,000 and put it in a 7 month CD earning 3%.  The accounts would be opened at Rivermark Community Credit Union.  Kavel 2nd the motion and the vote passed unanimously. 

· Bids will be obtained to clean up and paint the bail boxes as needed, paint the hand rails and replace and install missing street signs.

Dave reported on behalf of Matt and ARC and said that there were few improvement requests and that the painting projects seem to be moving along OK.  We expect to have a full sweep of the neighborhood in the coming weeks for CC&R violations.
As there was no new business, George made a motion to close the meeting and Steve 2nd the motion.  The vote passed unanimously and we adjourned at 7:12PM.

